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St Mary's
Newsletter

WELCOME TO WEEK 2
Welcome everyone to the 2020 school year! Welcome especially to our new 
Preps which we currently have 23 in our very vibrant class! This year St Mary's 
also welcomes some new families, the Matthews (Matilda - Yr 4, Jacob - Yr 1 and 
Abraham - Prep), the Rico family (Jared - Yr 3) and the Langley Lynch family (Levi 
- Yr 1)! We also of f icially welcome our new staf f  members who will be invaluable 
to our team - Miss Meg Cooke: Yr 4, Mrs Meaghan Lamb: Yr 2, Miss Jessica 
Baker: Visual Arts and Mrs Nicky Merkel: LSO Yr 1/2. We know how whole 
community will make them all very welcome.  

We are slowly settling into our new building and becoming acquainted with 
entering and exiting. All learners know how to access the administration area, the 
f irst aid room, staf f  room and new learner toilets.  The same routine applies to 
pick up and drop of f . All families are to enter through the side or back gate for 
pick up and drop of f . Any items, messages or lunches that are delivered 
throughout the day must be dropped at the of f ice for the admin staf f  to take to 
learners. We ask that parents do not disturb learning areas unless you are in the 
learner support roles. 

This Wednesday evening at 6:30pm we will have our 2020 Parent Information 
evening. Please join us as a whole group in the Year 3/4 Collaborative Classroom 
for a short presentation before moving into classrooms to meet teachers and 
learn classroom structures and routines. Mrs Fry will be here with activities if  
children need to attend. 

Thank you to all of  the families who have purchased new uniform! The feedback 
has been overwhelmingly positive and most importantly our children are 
comfortable! Thank you for your patience with back orders and distinguishing 
days of  when to wear what! 

God Bless - Jasmine Ryan (Principal) 

DATES AHEAD
- 3rd Feb: Board Meeting @ 

7pm
- 5th Feb: Playgroup 10-11am, 

Parent Info night @ 6:30pm  
- 7th Feb: Swimming Carnival 

@ 9:30am 
- 10th Feb: P&F Meeting @ 

7pm 
- 12th Feb: Playgroup 10-11am, 

No Pres today
- 17th Feb: Kerang Zone 
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swimming

- 19th Feb: No Preps today, 
Playgroup 10-11am

- 24th Feb: Zone Swimming 
Heat 2 @ Swan Hill 

- 25th Feb: Shrove Tuesday - 
Pancake Tuesday, Assembly 
@ 2:20pm  

- 26th Feb: Ash Wednesday - 
Mass @ 12:30pm in the 
Church 
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  Dear Lord,

Thank you for the unique gif ts of  every 
child as they transition into a new school 
year. 

Fill each student with f resh enthusiasm and 
a heart that is excited to learn and grow.

Cover them with enduring love, give them 
conf idence and grace, and equip them with 
the ability to preserve through trials.

Bless their teachers with wisdom, 
understanding and a heart to serve, as they 
embark on the new journey together

Amen

At St Mary's we believe that all learners, 
their families and staf f  have the right to a 
safe and supportive learning environment. 

Our Schools Positive behaviour policy is 
supported by our Diocesan Positive 
Behaviour Intervention and Support (PBIS) 
f ramework.  This f ramework is based on 
the fundamentals of ; 

Respect for self

Respect for Others 

Respect for the Environment

PBIS is a positive approach to developing 
acceptable and cooperative social cultures, 
supporting all Learners in the school to 
achieve social, emotional and academic 
success. PBIS is the teaching initiative used 
daily. 

PAM 2020 is up and running. Please be sure that families check this weekly as it provides  day 
to day running of  school events, reminders and activities. All existing and new families have 
log on details and passwords to access their individual family account. PAM will also house 
newsletters, policies and individual learner information. 

Information such as attendance data, past school reports, commendations are all be located 
in PAM.

This year St Mary's will phase out the paper copy of  f irst aid visits coming home. In the 
coming weeks if  a child has visited the First Aid room, the incident will be logged on PAM and 
an email notif ication will be sent to families. 

Please ensure that you revisit your PAM account(s) to check that medical information is up 
to date and accurate. If  your child suf fers f rom asthma, please be sure to upload his /  her 
action plan. This needed to be renewed annually. We ask 

that all families please update their family records by the end of  February. 

Thank you for everyone co operation on this. 

St Mary's acknowledges and 
pays respects to the traditional 
custodians of the land on which 
we meet;  the Barrapa Rappa 
People, and pay respects to 
elders both past and present. 

School  Boar d  AGM

16th March @ 7:00pm 

Please come along and 
express your interest in 
joining our school board 
Working towards school 

improvement and 
achieving goals! 

P&F AGM

23rd March @ 7:00pm 

Please come along and 
express your interest in 

joining our P&F! There are 
many roles and all are 

welcome! 

Par en t  In for m at i on  
Even i n g 

5th February @ 6pm

we hope to see many of  
our families come along! 

Whole group session - 
6:30pm, classroom 

sessions @ 7:00 & 7:30! 

PBIS A PRAYER

St Mary's is a Child Safe School. 

We promote the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children. 
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OUR LEARNING

BIRTHDAYS

- Lachlan Symons - 24th January
- Seth Hogan - 29th January
- Aesha Bisset - 2nd February
- Brock Mitton - 3rd February
- Kody Oliver - 3rd February

SENIOR TEAM 

We had a fantastic f irst week of  the 2020 school year in years 
3- 6. All learners have put their best foot forward in many dif -
ferent assessment styles to ensure we can target our teaching 
practice to meet everyone?s learning needs. Mrs Colbert and 
Miss Cooke have created a warm and welcoming learning space 
inspired by hot air balloons and many creative puns. Their 
learners are settling in well, learning the collaborative learning 
style and enjoying the many f lexible learning options. The 5/6 
learners are loving their new classroom (refurbished old ad-
ministration building) and feel like they are in their own mini 
house. The year six learners are proud of  their amazing leader-
ship shirts that were designed by Rylee Wilson and are excited 
to present a leadership speech to be elected as a sports captain.

St Mary's is a Child Safe School. 

We promote the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children. 

JUNIOR TEAM 

Welcome to Term 1! The junior team hopes that everyone had a 
happy and safe holiday. We are so excited to see where this year 
takes us and to get to know all our learners. This week the Year 1 
and Year 2 learners have been busy completing testing and setting 
up their bright and colourful classroom. The Prep learners had their 
f irst day of  school on Friday. Well done on completing your f irst 
full day of  school. They had a great day and enjoyed seeing their 
buddies. Next week the Year 1 and Year 2 learners will participate in 
swimming lessons f rom Monday - Thursday. The Prep learners will 
be staying at school. Friday is swimming sports, all learners are 
encouraged to dress in their house colours to show support for 
their team. We hope that you enjoy your f irst term of  school and 
we can not wait to see all the learning and growth that happens this 
term.

M i ssi n g T-Bal l  Sh i r ts

We are missing 2x School T-Ball shirts. If  we can get 
everyone to please have a  look at home for these, and 

return to school ASAP if  located. Thank you 
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